
USG BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER  26, 2003
TO:
BOARD MEMBERS

SUBJECT:
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR TRACT MAPS AND PUBLIC TRANSIT USE AGREEMENT 

ACTION:
RATIFICATION OF EXPENDITURES FOR TRACT MAPS AND PUBLIC TRANSIT USE AGREEMENT AND AMENDMENT TO EXISTING PURCHASE ORDER

RECOMMENDATION
A. Ratify unpaid expenditures in the amount of $49,429.49 to the Mollenhauer Group for costs incurred to prepare legal descriptions and parcel maps in connections with the Tract Map for Gateway Center. 

B. Increase Purchase Order No. PO1-6510-012 from $25,000 to $74,429.49 and authorize payment to Mollenhauer Group for professional services previously rendered to Union Station Gateway (USG) Corporation totaling $74,429.49. 

C. Authorize additional expenditures up to $25,000 for any follow up work required to review, revise and finalize legal descriptions, parcel maps and other right of way drawings, attachments or documents necessary to complete the filing of the Gateway Center Tract Map and other documents.

RATIONALE
To complete closeout of the Union Station Gateway project, MTA and Catellus conducted a final review of outstanding claims.  During this process, the accounting staff at Catellus identified unpaid invoices from the Mollenhauer Group.  Upon investigation, it was determined that the invoices were attributable to the work performed by Mollenhauer to prepare legal descriptions, parcel plats maps, covenants and other documents and drawings required to finalize the Gateway Center Tract Map with the City of Los Angeles.  Work was also performed to prepare exhibits required for other agreements between MTA and Catellus.  The Mollenhauer Group provided a statement to MTA indicating that they had been informed by the former President of USG to charge their work activity to USG Purchase Order P01-6510-012, which was issued March 13, 2001 in the amount of $25,000.

Staff at both Catellus and MTA investigated the expense claims and verified that the work was performed and was necessary to finalize the tract map and various documents.  It was also confirmed by staff that this scope of work was not covered or funded in any other purchase order or contract between USG or MTA and the Mollenhauer Group.

In October 2001, MTA Management Audit conducted a closeout audit of the construction and development contracts, including a review of payments to Mollenhauer, Higashi and Moore (the predecessor company to Mollenhauer Group).  These costs were verified as not being invoiced previously to USG.  Invoices audited were only through the period of March 2001.
FINANCIAL IMPACT

The claim from Mollenhauer is a liability of USG and can be paid from the remaining cash balance of the corporation.  Sufficient funds are also available to cover any new work that may be required to complete the filing and review of the tract map by the City of Los Angeles. The cash balance reported in the final financial statements is $191,027.

Prepared by: 
Carolyn Flowers, President USG



Velma Marshall, Director of Real Estate, MTA

_____________________________
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